 Workshop Meeting
Tuesday, February 22, 2022
The Workshop Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 
February 22, 2022 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Edmund M. Erickson, Vice Chairman Michael F. Plant, and Commissioner Thomas Collins.  Commissioners Thomas Brown and Andre Sorrentino were excused.  Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright was also in attendance.    
The Workshop Meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm.
· Request the Board approve the February Workshop/Early bills.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the February Workshop/Early bills.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the following 2022 – 2025 Maintenance contracts for calendar years 2022, 2023, 2024 & 2025.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the following 2022 – 2025 Maintenance contracts for calendar years 2022, 2023, 2024 & 2025.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Maccarone Plumbing, Inc. – Plumbing Services
· Diversified Mechanical Services Corp. – HVAC Services

· Sciallo Irrigation, Inc. – Lawn Irrigation Services

· W. Wieck Lawn & Tree Care – Lawn Care

· Global Fueling Systems – Fuel Systems Maintenance Services

· Bids for Electrical Services 2022 – 2025 will be discussed further at the March Board Meeting.
· Request the Board approve the additional funds of $500 for the purchase of a laptop for District office.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the additional funds of $500 for the purchase of a laptop for District office. Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the use of a vehicle and attendance at the Secretaries & Treasurers meeting at West Islip FD on Wednesday, February 23rd.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the use of a vehicle and attendance at the Secretaries & Treasurers meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of funds not to exceed $2,000 for the purchase of refreshments at St. Patrick’s Day parade on 3/13/22.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of funds not to exceed $2,000 for refreshments at St. Patrick’s Day parade.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of a vehicle and attendance for Nick Ambrosio to attend the Safety Officers Meeting on 2/28/22 at the Islip Fire Museum.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the use of a vehicle and attendance for Nick Ambrosio to attend the Safety Officers Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $150 to Long Island Emergency Vehicle Technicians for annual dues for Trevor Smith, John Latuso & Bruce Smith and to host a meeting at our location (date TBD).  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of $150 to Long Island Emergency Vehicle Technicians for annual dues and to host a meeting at our location (date TBD).  Motion unanimously carried.  
· Spring 2022 Newsletter.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Plant the Board approved a Newsletter for Spring 2022.  Motion unanimously carried. 
After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,







Karla E. Wright







Secretary/Deputy Treasurer
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law   


